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On the other side, Alex was having quite a hard time. The great Swallow Spell 
was getting out of search control as if it wanted to absorb the entire universe. 

The three thousand lotus flowers had already increased three levels, which 
meant that the three thousand Forbidden Spells could ascend to the fourth 
level or above in such a short amount of time. He was somewhat afraid of 
such a rapid improvement speed too. Moreover, as Shelly mentioned, he 
didn’t really have a say in the twin lotus turning demonic. 

She was the one who brought him into this mess, after all. 

“Shelly, you have to take responsibility!” 

“If I turn demonic too, you’re the first one I’d go after.” 

“We’ll just have to become demons together.” 

Shelly huffed coldly. “Don’t compare me to you, you pervert. It’s embarrassing 
for me.” 

“Then get out of my mind palace now! Why are you still in there?” 

“I’m helping you.” 

“Thanks a lot. If it weren’t for you, why would I become this way? With a whole 
bloody lotus flower growing out of the back of my skull, no less!” 

Shelly smiled, not puffing herself in his shoes. “Looks good on you, though! I’ll 
just go back and think of a plan for you. What are you panicking for?” 

After saying that, she dashed away. 

It was fortunate that the spell died down after thirty minutes. The blood lotus 
flower behind him faded away as well. Although the blood lotus made him 
worried and annoyed, he was still satisfied with the outcome of this battle. It 
was unfortunate that some of their old friends had self-destructed during the 
process. 



The Flying Eagles had the most casualties from this. Both Butcher and Bunty 
sacrificed themselves, whereas Jade’s condition was still unknown. Moreover, 
another hundred thirty warriors whom Alex had never paid much attention to 
experience the end of their lives right here. 

The League of Cultivators had to deal with quite a few deaths too. Alex’s 
mother-in-law, Metzli, had her arm cut off by one of the Dark Pixies as well. 
She was lucky to have received healing aid in time, or else she would’ve 
become one of the victims as well. 

On the other hand, the rest of the surviving Undead immediately fled the 
scene. 

Even animals would choose to escape, especially experiencing the mental 
shock of witnessing such gruesome and terrifying deaths. Hence, this was a 
normal reaction coming from the Undead, who were just as intelligent as 
humans. 

Agatha approached and asked, “How far are we from the location you sensed 
that the White Bone Scepter was at?” 

Alex used his secret spell to sense the area again, putting up a relieved smile. 
“It’s not far, it should be just upfront!” 

Since time would never wait on anyone, Alex and the team immediately 
rushed over to prevent any obstacles from popping up. The old man within the 
Martello Celia used his powers to carry Jade as well, walking side by side with 
Alex. 

They noticed a gigantic block of white appear before their eyes in just a few 
moments. Upon closer look, they realized that it was the White Bone City. 

The city walls and gates, along with the tall buildings, were all made from 
bones. There were lots of human bones and quite a few large beast bones 
too. From this distance, they could see figures moving within the city. 

Alex pointed towards the highest tower and said, “The scepter is likely in that 
tower!” 

Gilbert spoke up. “We have so many people here, and the target is too big. It’s 
unrealistic to try and force our way in. The best way to handle this is to sneak 
in and steal the scepter.” 



Martiny said, “Alex’s swallowing had caused too much commotion just now. 
The people in the city must be prepared to face us. I think it’d be very difficult 
to sneak in.” 

Agatha chimed in too. “We only have one way to go forth with this then. We 
have to split into two groups. One will stay here to distract the Undead, while a 
group of experts escorted Alex up there while providing him protection.” 

Alex said, “Why don’t I try using the Great Swallow Spell again? I could try 
swallowing all the Undeads within the White Bone City.” 

Phoenix shook her head. “Do you think you’re some swallow monster? I can 
tell that the blood lotus is malicious and evil. If you were to swallow them, we 
might have to face you instead.” 

After a short pause, she continued. “My body is in a very particular condition, 
so I will escort you up the tower. Everyone else, stay here and distract the 
enemies.” 
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Dorothy and Esmeralda stood forth at the same time. 

“We will be going too!” 

“Yeah, as his wives, we shouldn’t ever separate!” 

Phoenix glared at the two. “Do you think this is some kind of honeymoon 
vacation? We are risking our lives here!” 

Dorothy replied. “That’s exactly why we’re going! If he were to die, we must 
die with him!” 

“That’s right, if we have to die, we will die together!” Daya approached them 
too. 

Phoenix said, “I will be using one of my skills to make us invisible, then bring 
him into the city. But I can only bring one person with me, or we would be 
easily seen. If you all were to follow us, you would be holding us back, got it?” 



Hearing this, the women fell silent but were still visibly frustrated. 

Alex grabbed hold of the three women‘s hands. 

“Don’t worry, I’m a tough guy. We’ve survived such dangerous situations 
before, so even if we were to face any danger in this city, I’ll just activate my 
Great Swallow Spell again and absorb all those Undeads! You all are the 
ones who have to be careful, alright?” 

After some thought, he brought out the Cleansing Vase and handed it to 
Dorothy. 

The vase was a pretty powerful treasure, so much so that it was just 
unnatural. When it came to urgent times, they would be able to hide inside to 
save themselves. 

With everything decided, Phoenix activated her skill, turned her body into an 
illusory entity, and wrapped herself around Alex. In an instant, the two 
disappeared from everyone’s view. 

It worked similar to the Dark Pixie’s Shadow Escape. However, the Dark 
Pixies still wouldn’t be able to escape some kind of law powers. For example, 
they would be exposed under Agatha’s red strong law power. On the contrary, 
Phoenix’s natural skills wouldn’t be exposed, and she was able to hide one 
more person along with her. 

Woooo… 

Gilbert took out a battle horn and blew on it. Since it was made by a dragon 
horn, the noise was extremely loud, echoing throughout the entire plane. 

The Undead within the city were anxious after hearing the noise. 

“Attack!” 

“Attack the city!” 

“Kill the Undead!” 

Agatha summoned a large Holy Rabbit, then jumped on top of it, leading the 
group as they hopped towards the city gates. Behind her were several 
phantoms shaped like carrots, slowly becoming solid… 



In reality, these things weren’t carrots at all. Agatha just simply made her law 
power attacks look like carrots. Behind her was a group of powerful human 
cultivators, following Agatha closely. Only a few stayed back to guard Jade, 
who was still unconscious. Alex and Phoenix had dashed to the other side of 
the city during this time frame. 

Whoosh! 

Alex didn’t move while Phoenix was wrapped around him. He even laid as still 
as he could. It was like he was surrounded by something warm and soft, like 
he was actually in Phoenix’s embrace. 

The city walls of the White Bone City, but it was nothing difficult for Phoenix. 
She then glanced at the battle, leaping into the air and jumping over the bone 
wall… 

Suddenly, the wall seemed to have come alive, growing a bone arm as the 
two were right above it. The hand then moved closer, trying to grab them as if 
Phoenix’s skill couldn’t conceal their presence from the spiritual senses of the 
wall. 

“Ah!” Phoenix was shocked, too. 

She couldn’t understand how this bone wall noticed their presence. 

‘Could it have grown eyes?’ 

“Let’s go!” Phoenix ran with great speed. 

She then dodged the big bone hand with a cartwheel, dashing to the opposite 
side. After that, she ran towards the city with all her might. Unexpectedly, the 
bone hand came out of the walls and flew straight to them, turning into a 
skeleton midway. It then proceeded to chase after the two. Not just that, 
similar-looking skeletons started coming out of every corner of the city as well, 
chasing after them as if their lives depended on it. 

“Sh*t. Hey niece, your skill didn’t seem to work.” 

“What’s happening here?” 

Phoenix reacted angrily. “Shut up!” 



She then realized that she couldn’t adjust to the situation, even after trying 
again. Thousands of White Bone troops were gathering right behind them. 

Read Novel The Pinnacle Of Life Chapter 3353 

The Pinnacle of Life Chapter 3353 

Some even appeared in front of them. 

Without any other choice, Alex had to take matters into his own hands. 

‘The Great Mirror Spell!’ 

Since it was now on the fourth level, it was able to make fifty or so mirror 
images in one go. With this, Alex made all of them escape in different 
directions. More importantly, he could switch places within the mirror images 
as he pleased, which provided quite a lot of convenience. He could just switch 
places with the mirror image that escaped the furthest after all. 

They were now getting closer and closer to the White Bone Tower, while the 
battle at the city gates was even more heated. Things were becoming rather 
difficult for the other team. 

It was likely within the radius of White Bone Scepter, or that the White Bone 
City had such effects, the Undead’s defense and attack power seemed to 
have been increased. The Undead troops inside the city were basically harder 
to fight and were more vicious. Moreover, there were several White Bone 
Cannons at the top of the city. These cannons were tremendously powerful 
and could blast out deadly Chi law power. 

One bomb from it could destroy an entire country. 

Even Agatha was yelping loudly in pain, jumping around after being hit by that 
type of energy… Dorothy and Esmeralda nearly fell under the same fate too. It 
was fortunate that Alex left the Cleansing Vase with them. 

Under inescapable situations, they could just hide in the vase for safety. They 
could then come out of it a while later to continue fighting, over and over 
again. However, the others didn’t have such impressive gadgets, so the 
number of deaths continued rising. As the defense line broke, five Undead 
Kings led tens of thousands of Undead troops and attacked the human groups 
altogether. 



Just then, a woman’s scream roared through the air. A very tall golden woman 
dashed over from the back as golden light shone through, holding a large 
hammer. It was Jade, who had just awakened her blood a while ago. She had 
regained consciousness, turning into a fifty-meter tall titan. The Martello Celia 
in her hands changed its size accordingly as well. Her entire body was 
glowing under the sun as if she was actually made of gold. 

Yet now, Jade turned into a killer god, swinging her gigantic hammer in 
circles, killing off the Undead as if they were mere livestock. 

“How strong!” Everyone was stunned. 

Daya was overjoyed. “This is amazing. Jade became a powerful tank! Let’s 
follow her and continue attacking!” 

At the same time, Alex and Phoenix finally reached the bottom of the White 
Bone Tower. However, the tower was too tall, and they couldn’t fly up there 
either. 

“What do we do?” 

“I need to be at least ten meters from the scepter to get a hold of it!” 

The skeleton troops were still coming after them too. Just then, loud trampling 
noises came from the right passageway, as if a large group was running 
towards them. 

The two felt their chests tighten, but a cat’s meow suddenly rang in their 
ears… 

“Meow!” 

‘A… Cat?’ 

After that, Alex noticed a large cat in armor at the frontlines. It was Whitey, 
whom he hadn’t seen in a very long time. 

It was in the White Bone City all along. Behind it was a group of large cat 
skeletons. 

‘Huh..?’ 



“Alex, get on me! I’ll bring you up there!” Whitey spoke in human language as 
it rushed towards Alex. 

Without hesitation, Alex hopped onto Whitey, dragging Phoenix with him. 
Whitey then extended its sharp claws and pounced towards the tower in just a 
few seconds. 
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During such dark times, the humans on Earth somehow still saw a bright 
golden light within the darkness. Many found it mystical and confusing, not 
knowing what the light was. As time passed, the golden ray of light became 
brighter and larger. 

Everyone noticed that the light was coming from a golden monument with 
complex and unrecognizable talismans. 

As that monument appeared, the entire planet started shaking vigorously, thus 
creating several earthquakes, tsunamis, and tornadoes… It was a disaster. 

Some knew what it was, turning pale when they saw this. 

“It’s the cosmic monument!” 

“The Undead dug it out!” 

“We’re done for. If they take the monument away, our Diffracted universe 
would be doomed. Our universe would be destroyed, and no one would be 
able to escape either.” 

The monument’s location was, as expected, within the Undead that Juvia 
led. With their combined effort, they were finally able to dig the cosmic 
monument out. As long as they tried harder, they would be able to drag it 
away to the Undead Territory after digging it out entirely. Then they’d be able 
to refine it slowly. 



Yet during such an important time, Juvia lifted her gaze as the color drained 
from her face. 

“Oh no!” She sensed that the scepter she placed on the White Bone Tower 
was being meddled with. 

“Who is it?” 

“Who dares to take the White Bone Scepter?” 

It was the foundation of the Undead tribe, the thing that guaranteed everything 
she had achieved up till now. Hence, she couldn’t possibly let anyone take it 
away. 

Juvia instantly used her skills in hopes of controlling the scepter from a far 
distance, wanting to see who was the one tampering with it. She then tried to 
connect her mental energy towards it in order to gain search control. 

Suddenly, a man’s cold voice appeared in her brain. “Are you sure you’re 
even capable of taking my things? Remember that I am the Divine Monarch 
White Bone and get lost!” 

Hearing this, Juvia gasped as her mental energy was cut off, leading her to 
vomit blood. 

Noticing that the monument was just a few moments away, she gave up on 
the White Bone Scepter. As long as she got her hands on the monument, she 
couldn’t care less about the Undead at that point Hence, she ordered them to 
quicken their pace. 

Just then, a sudden wave of energy rippled throughout the void. 

Juvia then watched as all the Undead stopped their movements completely, 
then turned into ashes instantly. 

“Ah! No! No!” 

“Wait, drag the cosmic monument out for me!” 

However, the Undead tribe turned into ashes too quickly. In just the blink of an 
eye, countless of them turned into dust, flowing along space and 
disappearing. Every human on Earth noticed the darkness fading away as 
bright sunlight lightly kissed their faces once again. 



Meanwhile, in the Undead Territory, several Undeads had reached the 
platform of the White Bone Tower. Some even managed to jump over the 
railings after stacking on each other. They then lunged toward Alex and 
Phoenix, intending to attack. 

Yet with the sudden wave, all the Undead disappeared into thin air, falling to 
the ground as mere dust. 
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After seeing the undying clan that had turned to ashes and died with the wind, 
the people of White Bone City froze for a moment and then fell to the ground. 

“It worked. It worked really well!” 

“The undying clan has been extinguished, completely extinguished!” 

Some people shouted with glee, while others danced with glee. However, 
after some time, the sounds of crying could be heard. 

Everyone paid too high a price for this moment, not to mention the ancestors 
who had sacrificed their lives for it in ancient times. To name a recent one, the 
great world of America, where the entire army was wiped out and was 
completely occupied by the undying clan. 

This time it was the alliance army, and there were also many deaths and 
injuries. The death toll would have skyrocketed in the final stage if it hadn’t 
been for Jade’s incredible power. 

On the tall tower. 

Phoenix looked ahead and sobbed quietly. 

The Stoermer Sect had paid too dearly for this, and her fathers and 
grandfathers were still stranded in the ancient path, their whereabouts 
unknown. 

Alex received the White Bone Scepter. 



After all, the White Bone God was inside the tomb of the gods and could not 
really come out to collect the White Bone Sceptre, but with the help of Alex’s 
body, only this one scepter, which nearly extinguished the universe, was put 
away. 

The White Bone Divine Monarch finally said a few words. 

“Even if the White Bone Scepter is heaven-defying, it is impossible to create 
so many undying clans out of thin air, so the true source must be somewhere 
else, and the White Bone Scepter is only a medium.” 

Even if there was a source, it could not turn into an undying clan without the 
White Bone Scepter. So, for the time being, it’s a significant victory. 

He simply walked out of the tower and looked down at the crowd. Suddenly, a 
figure pounced on him, whimpering and crying. 

“Who exactly is it?” 

“Uh… Niece?” 

Alex was surprised to discover that it was Phoenix. What a knucklehead! 

What did Phoenix want that she had jumped over to mooch by herself? 

When Alex, as her uncle, heard her whimpering and crying, he was too 
embarrassed to push her away, so he simply picked her up and said, “Niece, 
did you just get hurt, come on, take off your clothes, uncle will check you out.” 

“You big pervert, go to hell!” 

Phoenix slammed a knee in between Alex’s legs. 

‘You, you blackened heart, bad niece!’ 

“Okay, okay, stop crying. I know why you’re crying, the matter of the undying 
clan is resolved, next, I‘ll accompany you to the underworld, locate Dairaionji 
Temple, and then return to your parents.” Alex just finished speaking. 

“Rockefeller kid, it‘s really you, this sinful animal, spoiling my big event. I’ll kill 
you!” screamed a huge angry, hysterical voice in the air. 

Alex looked up. 



‘Oh gosh!’ 

It was, in fact, the Undying Queen. 

“It’s the Undying Queen. She’s still alive!” 

“Oh my god, the undying clans are all dead. How come this queen is still 
alive?!” 

“She must be stopped!” 

The massive crashing hammer in Jade’s hand, like a meteorite, ruthlessly 
slammed into the undying queen rushing over… Then everyone realized that 
White Bone City, which banned flying, had now recovered and was no longer 
banning flying. 

The pattern of White Bones City was most likely broken when the White Bone 
Scepter was destroyed. 

Roar! 

“You will die!” 

Undying Queen Juvia, cloaked in hair, approached Jade with ruthlessness. 
She was still in outer space, and she had no idea how she had arrived in such 
a short time, in any case, her appearance was much different from her usual 
one, not only cloaked but also covered in wretchedness, and her clothes all 
appeared to be torn. Her cultivation level, on the other hand, was frighteningly 
high. 

When she faced the Golden Titan tribe’s Jade, she kicked her and sent her 
flying tens of thousands of meters and then slapped the crowd below 
viciously. There were numerous casualties all at once. 

Alex could see from a distance that Esmeralda had been slapped and had 
vomited blood on the spot. 

She would have died if it hadn’t been for Agatha’s quick rescue. 

Alex realized he couldn’t afford to give Juvia another chance to strike against 
those people, so he yelled, “How about the fact that I just annihilated your 
undying clan and divided your soul, Juvia? I still want to murder you!” 



Roar! 

“The Great Swallow Spell!” 

He teleported over and activated the Great Swallow Spell. 

With the undying clan gone, swallowing an undead queen shouldn’t be a 
problem, but who knew the Great Swallow Spell didn’t actually work. 
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Alex had a sneaking suspicion that he had heard an intriguing voice. 
However, he was dizzy from the fall, his eyes couldn’t open, he couldn’t 
breathe properly, and his head felt heavy. 

“What am I doing?” 

“What’s the matter with me?” 

“Does it smell like seafood? Is it near the sea?” 

Alex wanted to feel his head to see why it was so heavy. As a result, he came 
into contact with something round and elastic. He realized what was going on 
a few seconds later. 

“Sh*t!” 

“Who is it that sits on my face?!” 

“It’s me!” said Phoenix, her voice weak. 

Alex reached out hurriedly to slap her. “Why don’t you stand up and get out of 
my way?!” 

A muffled voice could be heard. “I don’t have any more strength. It hurts all 
over. I want to throw up. I‘ll take a break!” 

“Then please leave me a gap; I can’t breathe… That being said, is your body 
still showing up on those days of the month?” 



“Huh?” Phoenix couldn’t understand. 

Finally, she regained some strength. She stood up from Alex‘s face and 
looked around. “What exactly is this location? Can the undying queen still 
pursue us?” 

Alex climbed to the top and rubbed his chin, “Did you just fart on my face?” 

“Nonsense!” 

“Oh, you should check your pants because they might be cracked.” 

Phoenix clenched her teeth and raised her hand to launch an attack. It was 
discovered that it could not be sent. 

”Ah.” 

“What’s the matter?” Alex inquired. 

“My… My power has vanished, and the chi had frozen, making it impossible to 
push…” 

“Ah? Is there still such a thing?” Alex hurriedly tried it and discovered that this 
was indeed the case. 

Furthermore, the mind palace could not be opened, as if the three thousand 
lotus flowers in his body had lost their senses. 

“This is what it’s like to be imprisoned in cultivation and become mortal.” 

Both people had annoyed faces. 

Alex only now noticed the surroundings and discovered that the whole place, 
with its eerie and extremely gloomy light, was like where dusk and night meet 
after the sun goes down, and it was a cloudy day about to rain. It made people 
feel very uneasy. 

“Where has Whitey gone?” 

“I’m not sure. Look for it” 

Then, a few hundred meters away, they discovered Whitey, who had shrunk 
to the size of a house cat and was unconscious. 



The undying queen and Jade, who were hot on her tail, could not be seen. 

“Do you mean the undying queen and Jade, who was also swept away by the 
grey mist?” Phoenix inquired. 

“I think I heard the undying queen‘s voice before we all rolled over… By the 
way, since all the cultivations are frozen, and everyone is mortal, she must be 
the same as us, and it should be easiest to kill her now, with two of us and 
only one of her.” 

“You‘re right,” Phoenix said, her eyes brightening. 

They both looked around again right away. This location was strange. It was 
like an ancient village. Large swathes of buildings were in disrepair, worn 
down by time. Based on the ancient traces that remained, the previous 
architectural style of this place seemed very unusual. The sizes were huge. 
For example, the house was huge, as were the doors and windows. It’s as if 
everyone who lived here was a giant. 

They found a circle. 

Two people exchanged glances and shook their heads. 

“I’m exhausted. After walking so little, my legs are cramping up,” Phoenix said 
as she sat on a rock on her buttocks and hammered her calf. 

Alex gave her a strange look, “You’re not so bad, are you? Even if the body 
cultivation is sealed, the physical quality remains, correct?” 

“You should not mention this body to me. This body of mine is temporary. The 
strength is not quite enough. Here, the magic power cannot be used. I will 
suffer, ” Phoenix said, waving her hand. 

Alex smirked. 

This place was strange, and it was very inconvenient if Phoenix was in this 
condition. 

“What are you frowning about? You wouldn’t want to get rid of me, would 
you?” 
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“Don’t worry, I’m not that immoral,” Alex added. 

”My mouth is thirsty. Can you assist me in locating some water?” Phoenix said 
as soon as Alex replied. 

There was no cultivation, no magic, and the storage ring could not even be 
used. What a hellhole this place was. 

Alex took a look around and said, “In horror movies, the woman normally asks 
the man to assist her to go fetch water, and by the time the water is located, 
the woman has been taken away. ” 

Phoenix gave him a cold stare. 

“The next thing you know, it’s raining.” 

“You don’t have to seek it, Cheapskate, ready-made water is just here!” 

However, when raindrops fell on her body. She abruptly jumped to her feet. 
This rain, which was raining on the body, was freezing, as if it could freeze 
one’s soul. 

“Get into the building as soon as possible to hide!” 

Alex dashed over and picked up Phoenix with one hand. Then he dashed into 
the nearest building. 

After a few moments… 

He screamed and fled into another building while holding Phoenix. This was 
because the ceiling of the house he had just run into had collapsed. The good 
news was that the second building’s ceiling did not fall, and the two of them 
could hide inside. 

“What the heck is this place? One can freeze to death even if it rains. My toes 
are falling off,” 



Phoenix rubbed her body urgently while stamping her feet. She was shivering 
from the cold. 

Alex couldn’t take it any longer and removed his jacket, which he placed over 
the woman’s body. 

“Are you cold?” Phoenix inquired. 

“I’m alright,” Alex said. 

“Then give me the clothes inside as well!” she added. 

“Huh? Niece, this is the only clothing I have, if I give it to you, I would be 
nude…” 

Phoenix sneezed loudly, and seeing that Alex did not stir, she ran over, 
unable to endure the cold. She was not talking about grabbing clothes. 

Rather… 

“Hold on to me!” 

A nasty blast of wind blew, and the sky darkened even more. Alex felt the chill 
as well. The biting cold wind reached the bone marrow. Alex clasped 
Phoenix’s body. Although it wasn’t warm and cozy enough, the soft elasticity 
is undeniably present. But now it was bone-chilling cold. Even if he had the 
urge, he was also powerless! 

“Go over there to that corner.” 

“That stone slab is obstructing the wind.” 

The two shivered and huddled in the corner a little later. They hugged each 
other tightly. Whitey, on the other hand, was shielded in the middle. 

“Hey, tighten your grip!” 

“It’s already very tight, we’re practically a piece of conjoined flesh!” 

“May I place my feet on your tummy?” 

“Don’t be too much.” 



“Then you hold my feet with your hands, I’m afraid to walk because I’m afraid 
I’ll freeze.” 

No one would have thought of this posture. 

They were in this position for a while. Suddenly, a thunderclap sounded 
outside. There was lightning crossing, and outside was snowy bright, but the 
strange thing was, during lightning, the light would normally appear as a flash, 
but it was now bright outside, and it did not turn dark 

“I’ll go to the window and look,” Alex said. 

He let go of Phoenix and dashed to the window to take a look. He was taken 
aback 

“Come and see, niece!” 

“What exactly is it?” 

Phoenix stomped over and ran over, pulling his hand over and looping it 
around her neck as a scarf, and she, too, looked stunned. Only to see the sky 
outside as if a hole had opened. 

A massive beast’s body collapsed. It appeared to be dead. 
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“What exactly is it?” 

Phoenix was also taken aback. 

The size of that demonic beast was enormous. Although they were still far 
from where it was, by looking at it, it was simply covering the clouds. This 
creature was incomparably huge; additionally, the body of this enormous 
beast had so many bloodstains on it, incomparably huge wounds. There was 
a big gash on the neck, and it looked like half of the head was about to fall off. 
However, it was clear that it was a corpse. Despite being separated so far 
away, there was still intense pressure on Alex and Phoenix 

“I feel like there is a force not from our universe,” Alex said. 



“Your cultivation has been scaled, you can’t exert half of it, and you can still 
sense the power of the rules,” Phoenix said. 

“You didn’t sense it?” Alex inquired. 

“No!” 

“It’s cold!” 

Phoenix grabbed Alex’s hand tightly. Alex snickered as he picked up her 
entire body and pressed it against his own, saying, “You can’t blame me for 
being pregnant.” 

“You’re thinking nonsense, pervert!” 

As she spoke… 

Another massive beast fell from the far side of the sky. This one was a bit 
smaller. But it’s also far from simple. It was a golden dragon with clearly 
visible dragon scales. 

“This is the five-clawed golden dragon!” 

Phoenix exclaimed, surprised and perplexed, “The five-clawed golden dragon 
became extinct in ancient times, and there is no such large one; however, this 
five-clawed golden dragon is so large that it has lived for at least hundreds of 
thousands of years and has also died… In the end, Where did it fall from? Is 
this also the location of the recent gray mist?” 

Just as she finished speaking. That five-clawed golden dragon actually raised 
its head violently and roared. 

The sound was not particularly loud. However, it sounded depressing and 
desolate. 

Roar, roar, roar! 

“I’m not dead yet. I’m not dead yet…” 

Roar! 

It was struggling in the air. 



It even wanted to return, frantically flying upwards. However, there appeared 
to be a powerful suction force where that pillar of light shot down so that this 
five-clawed golden dragon had no method of getting rid of it, plainly, it was 
feverishly soaring higher but continually going down, and finally, whimpering, 
dropped down. It let out an unwilling scream. 

Alex and Phoenix were taken aback this time. They had never seen anything 
so strange before. 

What was on the other side of the hole? What exactly was it down below? 

The event they had just witnessed turned out to be a child’s play. Then, they 
witnessed the most shocking event in their lives. Numerous corpses fell from 
that abyss. It was a tangle of mounds that kept falling down. The figure was 
breathtakingly large. 

There were not just big demon animals this time, but also human corpses. 
They were all densely crammed together. It continued to fall for a few minutes 
before ultimately disappearing. It was at this point that Alex and Phoenix were 
shocked to discover that a hazy human form could be seen flashing above the 
hole through the translucent mist. 

The second after that. The hole gradually closed and vanished. The rain that 
had been falling steadily had also ceased. 

“Should we go see what’s going on?” Alex inquired. 

“Yes! You just hold me like this since I am letting you take advantage of me.” 
Phoenix replied after a pause. 

“Impossible!” Alex struck her on her butt. 

 


